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Message from the Chair 
 

The summer of 2018 seemed to pass in the blink of an eye (much like every 

summer)!  As several GWS members started the year in new committee chair 

positions, we hit the ground running with preparation for GWS’ annual 

August trip to Costa Rica.  This trip was the first on which GWS gave 

educational seminars to wastewater professionals.  As described in the 

International Programs Committee report below, the seminars were very 

well received and we expect to give more seminars on future trips.  The 

seminars are a key part of GWS’ initiative to educate people in the 

developing world about how to build and maintain centralized wastewater collection and 

treatment systems.  We are very grateful for the hard work of our Spanish-speaking GWS 

members Manuel de los Santos, Eider Alvarez-Puras, and Marco Rendon for preparing two days 

worth of technical material and for running the seminars.   

While some GWS members were conducting seminars, others built a biogarden at the Cloud 

Forest School in Monte Verde. GWS members and winners of the student design competition 

also presented to students at the school about the hydrologic cycle and the importance of 

sanitation.  While in the area, the team also collected data about Monte Verde, which will be used 

in the 2019 student design competition.   

Finally, winners of the 2018 student design competition presented their proposed design to AyA 

and local officials and residents of Palmar Sur.  We were pleased to hear AyA commit to covering 

construction costs for the wastewater treatment system if the local officials handle design and 

permitting.  GWS will assist in moving this project closer to implementation. 

Although the August trip occupied much time and effort this summer, work continued by our 

other committees to raise funds, increase awareness about GWS at events and on social media, 

and refine the students’ design for Palmar Sur.  We were delighted to welcome two new 

members who have agreed to help with several of our committees. As always, we welcome any 

volunteers (seasoned or new) who wish to contribute to any of our efforts! 

Resolving sanitation issues 

in the developing world by 

educating people and 

engineering sustainable 

centralized solutions that 

keep waterways clean and 

communities healthy. 
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Treasurer Report  
 

The Treasurer duties have slowed down slightly since finishing up with taxes in late 

spring.  There was further correspondence between the Treasurer, GWS’ accountant, and the 

Illinois Charity Bureau in regards to ensuring that GWS is a registered charity with the 

state.  This did not affect our 501(c)3 status, but only the way that we are able to file our 

donations with the State of Illinois.  After several discussions, all was resolved and GWS is clear 

for moving forward.   

GWS is still maintaining a healthy balance in the bank account and is 

continuing to expand upon the use of the recently purchased QuickBooks 

accounting software.  This continues to allow for better tracking of 

income, expenditures, and budgeting.  QuickBooks will also allow the 

Treasurer to create better reports to bring to the GWS board 

demonstrating the current state of financials. 

After soliciting for volunteers in the spring at the CSWEA Annual Meeting, 

one individual did step forward to assist with the Treasurer and the 

Finance Committee.  Since GWS only owns one copy of the QuickBooks 

program,  ways of sharing data must be investigated, as well as other 

modifications that may be necessary to involve more volunteers.  With 

the August service trip recently ending, the Treasurer will be busy issuing 

stipends in the weeks to come, and enjoying the remaining summer days! 

 

Fundraising 
 

The committee is excited this year to approach a donor drive as we look to receive contributions 

from new and previous donors.  Various companies will be contacted shortly to request 

generous contributions to GWS.  We are also in pursuit of a few other avenues where companies 

are actively involved with fundraising 

campaigns for various water related 

organizations.  We believe our approach of 

continuing education and knowledge sharing 

will further advance the treatment capabilities 

of the communities and areas we are actively 

partnering with.  We always welcome new 

volunteers as we continue to explore and 

educate various entities on the positive impact 

GWS is making. 
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Marketing & Social Media 
 

Gathering t-shirts, tattoos, stickers, and 

glitter were among the varied activities 

of the Marketing Committee this 

summer.  August trip participants 

received official GWS t-shirts (another 

great reason to join us on a future trip).  

Costa Rican elementary school students 

to whom GWS presented received 

tattoos and stickers as well as Spanish-

language brochures for children.  We 

used glitter to demonstrate how germs 

spread easily and why it is important to 

wash your hands often. 

The Marketing Committee also prepared articles about GWS 

volunteers and sponsors for Central States Water 

magazine.  We were pleased to participate in the Maple Park 

Fun Fest on September 1st, which featured a toilet race.  We 

hope to attend additional local festivals to raise awareness of 

GWS among the general public. 

The Social Media Committee continues to post pictures from 

GWS activities and relevant articles on Facebook, Twitter, 

LinkedIn, and Instagram.  Please like and share our postings! 

Student Design  
 

While in Costa Rica, the Student Design Committee gathered information for the 2019 student 

design competition.  The community for this competition is Monte Verde, which is located in 

Costa Rica’s cloud forest region.   

The Committee is also investigating 

expanding the GWS student design 

competition to include universities in 

other states.  We’ve been approached by 

Iowa State University and will also reach 

out to the University of Iowa.  Based on 

what we learn this year, we hope to 

expand to additional states next year. 
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International Programs 
 

Summer is always one of the most exciting times, mostly because of the August trip to Costa Rica. 

We spend the summer preparing for the various projects and programs there. The International 

Programs Committee is very involved on most aspects of the trip starting with wastewater 

workshops. The workshops were a big hit. AyA, the Water and Sewer Authority, sent a 

representative from each region of Costa Rica to the workshops, resulting in a total of over 30 

attendees. We had two days of presentations that covered general wastewater treatment, 

collection systems and specific discussions on activated sludge. The workshops were done in San 

Jose at a classroom at the water treatment plant. This is a big win for GWS, as it is an 

introduction of advanced treatment technologies to the country. 

 

We were also involved in building a biogarden at a school in Monte Verde. Based on experience 

of the design and construction of the one last year, this year was much smoother. We were more 

prepared, and while the design was done in the U.S., Mike Peppin, a retired plant operator from 

Wisconsin who recently moved to Costa Rica, was very instrumental in organizing the 

construction. This expedited the process and we were able to complete the system in a day and a 

half.  Small projects like these are very satisfying since you can see the results very quickly. 
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Concerning GWS’ longer lead projects, this year we helped the student design team on the 

presentation of the collection system and treatment plant design for the town of Palmar Sur. The 

presentation was at the ASADA (which is the local water supply agency) office in town. The 

International Programs Committee helped on simultaneous translation of the presentation. The 

local ASADA representatives were very impressed with the design and very grateful for our 

efforts. Ultimately this will be a great project and while it is longer term, it is on the country’s list 

of towns for which funding will be available. 

 

Overall this was an amazing trip and full of big wins for GWS. What a great summer! 

Research & Development  
 

The R&D committee is always looking for more initiatives and more volunteers!  

If you are interested in volunteering, reach out to the R&D Chair Elizabeth Brown at 

Elizabeth.Brown@metc.state.mn.us.  
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QA/QC 
 

This summer, the QA/QC Committee reviewed the 

winning student design for developing a collection 

and treatment system for the community of Palmar 

Sur, Costa Rica.  Generally the plan for a gravity 

collection system followed by natural pond and 

wetland treatment systems at two sites was found to 

be appropriate.  The Zona Americana treatment site 

includes an aerobic lagoon followed by a free water 

surface wetland and the San Marcos treatment site 

includes a partially-mixed aerated lagoon followed 

by a settling lagoon.  The QA/QC committee offered 

detailed suggestions on design flows, hydraulics, 

construction materials, redundancy, and estimated 

costs. 

Closing Remarks 
 

As you can see, we have much work ahead of us as we move projects closer to implementation, 

prepare for next year’s educational seminars, and expand the student design competition.  If you 

wish to volunteer for any of our initiatives, your help is welcome!  We thank you for your 

support and interest provided previously.  We would not be where we are today without your 

contributions.  For more information, or to volunteer, please email us at 

chair@globalwaterstewardship.org . 

Stay tuned through our social media pages (@H2OStewards) and don’t miss 

our  monthly conference calls, scheduled for the first Friday of every 

month at 12 pm!  Call in to 224-501-3318, access 133-059-333. 

 

Our team wishes to thank our donors for their continuous support. 
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Monthly call, open to all: first Friday each month, 12 pm, 224 -501-3318, access 133-059-333  
Make a donation at www.globalwaterstewardship.org  
Primary contact: Chair@globalwaterstewardship.org  
Follow us! @H2OStewards, Global Water Stewardship  
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